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CATTLT INVENTORY DOI,IN

TtlB TOTAL NUHBER 0F CATTLE 0N I:ARMS AND R.{'ICHES numbered just under 128 million on

January 1, according to the report issued on February ? by the Crop Reporting Board

of, the USDA. The reduction was 3,8 railtion hoad from the record high of 131,8 mil-
lion last January 1, the first actual reduction in nunbers since 1958. For a period
in the Late 1960's, nuubers were stable. Ilore recently, there have been sizable in-
creases each year. 'fhe largest increase was the one in 1973 of 6.2 million.

All categories were down except for steers over 500 pounds and heifers not be-
ing kept for heri replacenents, As previously reported, the nunber of cattleon feed
tras up 28 percent on January 1: a z0-percent increase in steers and a so-percent
increass i.n hsifers. So all of the additional cattle are alTeady in feedlots.

Dairy holds continued to decrease sloyly. Milk cows numbered ll.l nillion and

hei.fors fdr daj.ry replacenents rrere at 4 nillion. Each category had a rcdtrction of
about 100;000 froD last year.

The rnsj or reduction was in ihe beef breeding herd. Beef cows total.ed 43.7 mil.-
lion, a drop of 1.7 million fron last year. This reduction reflects the very high
slaughter of cous, about ll.5 million during 1975. Heifers saved for beef cow re-
place!€nts were ].9 percent beloy last year, at 7.2 nillion head--a declineofnbout
1.7 ni I I ion.

Calves under S00 pounds on January I were estimated at 17.2 million. This fig-
ure coEpares to 16.4 million last year, a reduction of 5 percent.

The 1975 calf crop was revised down substantially fron previous estimates, It
is nor estinated at 50.4 million, conpared to the estinate of 50.7 rnillion for 1974.

D,,PT,ICATTONS

The 5-percent reducti in cattle numbers was slightly greater than nany people

expected. Howeve", the figures given here are all estimates, carefully and conscien-
tiously mado. Clearly, this report does indicate there has been a change in fren*
within rhe cattle industry.

The iB..ediate change in the beef industry as a result of this report will be

snall. The cattle industry should not becone overly optirnistic that all problens
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al.e past, though the change is in the right direction. Cattle nulbers are still
at the highest level of any year prior to January l, 1975. Slaughter during 1976

may be high enough that cattle nunbers will be reduced further next year.
From the number of cattle on feed, the slaughter of fed cattle wil1be up sharp-

ly during the first half of 1976. The lower inventory of cows and cattle not on

feed indicates that the number of cows and non-fed slaughter cattle should decline
considerably. But the prices of fed cattle nay be under pressure for several weeks.

The spring rise will be less than last year because of the Larger numbers on feed.
Weather will continue to be crucial. t{ith a favorable year, feeder cattle prices

may be higher this fall. The industry will return to a more orderly routine, with
more cattle noving through feedlots. Supplies of non-fed beef will be reduced. But

consumers will have a larger supply of high-quality fed beef. In the longer run,
thc direction of the industry will depend on the availability of feed and the strength
of consuner denand.

l,t. B. Ki r tleg, Extens ion Economi st, Livestock nratketing
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